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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Minutes of  Meeting held 7. 30 Wednesday 9 December 2015 at Parmoor House  

1. Register  
Roger Woodley (RW) (Chair) 
Freddie Gick (FG) 
Mike Duckering (MD) 
Alec Hamilton (AH) 

John Henry (JHen) 
Bruce Buchanan (BB) 
Fiona Clarke (FC) 
Douglas Ogle (DO) 

Cecil Sanderson (CS) 
Lloyd Surgenor (LS) 
James Hodsdon (JHod)  (Sec) 

Maxine Melling attended for items 1-4.  
Apologies:Richard de Carteret (RdC), Roger Jones (RJ), Bob Keevil (RK), Lesley Whittal (LW)  
 
1. Minutes of last meeting : approved. 
 
2. Matters arising :  

a. Annual subs: while LS pointed out that non-House outgoings exceeded revenue at present, it 
did not feel right to increase subs when we were actively trying to gain new members. 
However, the question might be reconsidered in the context of the budget discussions next 
month. 

b. Parmoor House Facebook page: still unresolved. FC to enquire again. 
c. Lypiatt Terrace lamp-posts: various potential tenderers were named; RW to seek quotes. 
d. Parmoor House: the basement flat tenant had given notice, and departed (a possibility foreseen 

when his earlier offer to purchase was declined). Agreed  that this was an opportunity to take 
stock of the condition of the flat, how much refurbishment might be appropriate, in view of 
future rent potential, and agency arrangements. RW to discuss with RK.   

e. Agreed  that a Christmas gratuity be made to the House Manager (£250 as last year). 
 
3. Reports:  

a. Finance : LS intended to present a budget at the next meeting. The Paterson lecture had taken 
over £500 on the door. The speaker had not asked for expenses or fee, and had been looked 
after by friends, so no offer was thought necessary. 

b. Planning : comments from the last Forum had been circulated, and there was little to add. 
c. House : (in RKÕs absence, nothing to add to points raised above) 
d. Civic Awards : BB noted that we were somewhat at the mercy of the Town Hall caterers. We 

expected to secure £1500 from CBC towards costs. It was agreed that although the Awards 
scheme is operated on behalf of CBC, the Society got a lot of publicity from it, and we should 
therefore be prepared to chip in if need be. This year there were 13 New Building nominations, 
5 Restoration entries, and 3 for public realm improvements. 

e. Civic Voice : FG reported on the previous dayÕs successful ceremony, presided over by CV 
president Griff Rhys Jones, to award a plaque to Gloucester Services (M5), based on 
community nominations.    

f. Newsletter : AH had collated and circulated comments received on the first new-style issue. 
Committee opinion remained divided on some style points, but it was noted that non-member 
reaction had been generally positive, and AH was encouraged to pursue the same track for the 
next issues. There was plenty of material in hand; agreed that it should go to 12pp (still within 
weight limit for postage), with print run extended to allow more door-to-door drops. 3 new 
members had been signed up. 

4. Chair of CCS. RW introduced Maxine Melling, who had been approached to consider taking up 
 the chair when RW steps down next March. She outlined her responsibilities as Pro Vice-
 Chancellor (Operations) at University of Gloucestershire, equating to Chief Operating Officer 
 though currently minus Estates. She was keen to help UGlos be seen as more engaged with its 
 host community; corporate membership of CCS was one aspect, student engagement and 



 

 volunteering were other possible aspects. Asked what she might bring to CCS, she said that in 
 previous posts she had found much could be achieved by being outward-looking, and building 
 collaboration among potential partners.  [After Maxine had left, the committee strongly endorsed  RWÕs 
 proposal to encourage her to pursue nomination, suggesting that she might like to join as an individual 
 member before the AGM, as well as attending ExCom meanwhile as a co-opted member. 

5. Constitution . Following the Willans advice discussed at previous meetings, RW and JH had 
 refined the draft Charitable Incorporated Organisation constitution which if adopted would offer a 
 more secure and up-to-date footing for the Society, given its significant property assets. As 
 explained in a covering note circulated beforehand, the draft was unavoidably longer than we had 
 been used to, but not out of line with more recently established CIOs. The changes highlighted in 
 the covering note, and their effects on committee membership, were discussed and accepted . 
 Although we did not at present expect to invoke the draftÕs powers re postal and proxy voting, it 
 was agreed  after discussion to leave them in, and to let the draft go forward as tabled, subject to r
 resolution of one apparent typo (extra ÔtheÕ in Clause 3 of the draft; intended sense of this to be 
 checked with Willans).  [Post-meeting note: Willans agree it can be deleted.] 

 Next steps: the committee agreed  the following proposed sequence: 

 a. To submit a formal application to the Charity Commission to establish a new CIO, based on 
  the draft constitution as endorsed by this meeting (it would not at that point have been  
  through the Commission approval process, so could not yet be regarded as final). We had  
  been advised to do the setting up with just three trustees (JHen, LS and JHod; others can  
  then be added ) 

 b. To make the necessary preparations with Willans for the legal transfer of assets (a Ôvesting  
  declarationÕ) from the old charity to the new CIO. 

 c. To meet WillansÕ charges. In respect of Parmoor House, these are estimated at up to £1,750 
  plus VAT, plus disbursements such as registering Parmoor House with the Land Registry  
  (about £270). Other fees would probably be the same again (about another £2,000 vatex). We 
  would continue to minimise costs by carrying out the legwork ourselves where possible.  

 d. To consider, well ahead of the AGM, exactly how the matter is to be communicated and  
  handled there. 

 e. To identify any ÔtransitionÕ issues.  Action on all points: JH with RW  

 If all the above went smoothly and quickly, the March AGM would not need to debate the 
 constitution itself, but would be asked simply to approve the transfer of assets from the existing 
 charity to the new CIO, and the subsequent winding-up of the former. 

6.  AOB 

 a.  BB noted there had been little obvious follow up on a councillorÕs declared intention to get  
  action re Cheltenham pavements; BB was encouraged to chase by email. The Portland Street 
  site was also apparently at a stand; RW to contact Jeremy Williamson for any news. 

 b.  SS Philip & James: Church House, currently one of our main local ÔcompetitorsÕ for room hire, 
  was likely to be sold off for redevelopment. 

 c.  DO outlined a request for grant assistance from the Holst Birthplace Museum Trust. DO was 
  invited to table a more formal proposal at the next meeting. 

 d.  Walking tours at Music Festival: RW sought someone to take his place alongside RJ; AH would 
  offer some names. 

The meeting ended at 21.40.  

Date of next meeting  confirmed as Wed 13 January 2016 (7.30) 

JH 10.12.15 


